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Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

My name is Dean Lowney and I am a Civil Engineer who has been working overseas since August 1997. I have worked in Thailand, Laos, Hong Kong and Taiwan during that time. My wife, son and daughter have travelled with me, as I felt it was important to keep the family together.

My initial reason for working overseas was to save money. We had bought our house five years before and it seemed like the amount we owed the bank hardly changed during that time; while the monthly repayments to the bank were a significant portion of my salary. My wife was a stay at home mother so my salary was the only income for us. I was working with a firm of consulting engineers in Brisbane and my salary, at the time, was quite reasonable at around $50k per year; however we found it difficult to save money after the house repayments.

I am delighted to note that six-and-a-half years down the track we have not only paid off the house, we also own a block of land near the beach and have just put down 25% deposit on an investment house. Working overseas I have been able to save money, which I could not do when I was working in Australia. I genrally have worked on projects so other benefits have been that  accomdation and transport have been paid for.

This is not a complaint against Australia, it is just the path I have choosen to get me out of my savings predicament.

Although I paid little tax in Australia - except for tax on interest etc.- I still hope I make a contribution to Australia due to the fact I send home most of my salary, i.e I am a source of foreign income. Perhaps this should be rewarded in some way as I know of some expats who like to keep there earnings in foreign banks rather then sending it home!! I believe countries like the Philippines depend heavily on foreign income from expat maids who work in places like Hong Kong and send their salary home.

At present my children go to an American International school. The company pays for the tuition fees. It is quite good expect the kids talk with a bit of an American twang.

I am delighted that in Taiwan we are able to receive the ABC Asia Pacific satellite television channel. It is great to be able to watch the news, AFL and NRL. This is a great service and should be kept and improved. Some cricket would be great!! The news should be local Australian news rather than International news it shows at present. We can get the international news on CNN.

In conclusion, I have choosen to work overseas to save money. Working overseas has allowed me to pay off my house and more. All of my salary is sent home so I hope I contribute to Australian in some way. The ABC Asia Pacific channel is great for expats, keep it going.

I love Australia and will be returning home sometime in the next one-and-a-half years.   I cant wait to come home to non-polluted air, clean streets, fantastic beaches, a backyard that my kids can run around in and, most of all, our house.

Kind regards

Dean Lowney 

